
From: TC 
Sent: Wednesday, May 17, 2017 1:53 PM 
To: Hicks, Darren 
Subject: RE: Fugro GeoSurveys Offshore Seafloor and Seep Sampling Program, 2017 - 2027 
Commencement of Environmental Assessment 
 
Hi Darren, 
 
Transport Canada has reviewed the documents and has determined that all project vessels 
must comply with the applicable regulations under the Canada Shipping Act, 2001 (CSA 2001) 
and applicable International Maritime Organization (IMO) standards.   
 
More specifically:  
-           Project vessels registered in Canada must comply with all applicable provisions of the 
Regulations pursuant to the CSA 2001.  In addition, the operation must comply with provisions 
under the Maritime Occupational and Health Regulations pursuant to Part II of the Canada 
Labour Code. 
 
 
Given the above advice, there is no need for TC-Environmental Affairs and Aboriginal 
Consultation Unit to be further involved in CNLOPB's environmental review process for this 
proposal.  Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Regards, 
 
Environmental Officer, Environmental Affairs and Aboriginal Consultation Unit 
Transport Canada / Government of Canada 
 
From: Hicks, Darren [mailto:DHicks@cnlopb.ca]   
Sent: Monday, May 01, 2017 11:15 AM  
To: DFO; ECCC; TC; HC; DND; NRCan; PC; NL DNR; NL MA and E; NL F and LR  
Cc: Burley, Dave <DBurley@cnlopb.ca>  
Subject: RE: Fugro GeoSurveys Offshore Seafloor and Seep Sampling Program, 2017 - 2027  
Commencement of Environmental Assessment 
 
Good day all: please see the attached project description, DRAFT Scoping Document and letter 
from the C-NLOPB requesting feedback. Please reply by close of business May 15, 2017. 
 
If you have any questions please feel free to contact me. 
 
Regards 
Darren 
 
 



Darren Hicks, M. Env. Sci. 
Environmental Analyst 
t. 709 778 1431 
 
twitter@CNLOPB 
www.cnlopb.ca 
 
The C-NLOPB offers a fragrance-free workplace so we ask that all visitors refrain from wearing 
scented products. Thank you. 
 
--------------------------------------------------  
 
The information, including attachments, transmitted in this communication is intended solely 
for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential information 
and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, printing, copying, disclosure or other 
use of, or taking any action in reliance upon this information, by persons or entities other than 
the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. 
 
If you have received this communication in error, please contact the sender and delete/destroy 
the entire communication received by e-mail. 
 
Please note that any e-mails and attached files have been scanned for the presence of 
computer viruses. However, you are advised to check for the presence of viruses. The Canada-
Newfoundland and Labrador Offshore Petroleum Board accepts no liability for any damage 
caused by any virus so transmitted by e-mail. 
 
-------------------------------------------------- 
 


